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Excellencies, ladies and gentlemen, dear colleagues, 
 
When the General Assembly and the African Union respectively 
adopted Agenda 2030 and the 2063 Agenda, they put 
ownership at the core of the development policies. In the 
African context, ownership has three main implications. 
 
First, taking responsibility of our present and future by creating 
the conditions and policy frameworks that are necessary to 
ensure transparency, accountability and equality in the exercise 
of public service. 
 
Second, taking control of our own resources. As long as African 
countries continue to depend on others to cover basic needs, 
such as having access to the COVID-19 vaccines, they will not 
be really free to establish their own priorities and decide on 
their future. 
 
Third, a change of narrative that is based on Africa’s reality and 
identity. We need to understand our past, embrace our heritage 
and traditions and build on them, taking advantage of Africa’s 
rich culture and history as the best way of finding sustainable 
solutions for the continent. 
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The three issues, Financing for Development, Sustaining 
Peace and Human Capital and the COVID Recovery, 
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need to scale up investments made during the pandemic in 
order to ensure robust social protection systems are in place to 
deal with the next shock. 
 

The COVID-19 recovery will be dependent on the quality of the 
response for vaccines, investments for socio-economic 
recovery, and climate action through just transitions that cover 
women, energy, connectivity and food systems. This will 
support and enhance the vision of the continent and the 
implementation of the CFTA. 

 

I invite you to discuss specific proposals in these three areas 
and to reflect how can they contribute to strengthen Africa’s 
ownership of its development path leaving no nation behind.  

 
 
Thank you. 
 


